
 
 

 

 

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 

 
 
MEETING DATE: January 23, 2024 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Nick Wilczek, County Librarian 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution recognizing the contribution of the Nevada Joint Union High 

School District for two decades of partnership with the Nevada County Library 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Adopt the Resolution. 
 
FUNDING: None. 
 

BACKGROUND:  The Nevada County Library’s Bear River Library location has been co-
located within the Bear River High School Library since its inception in 2002. The Nevada County 
Library has outgrown its shared space within the high school, prompting the need for an independent 
and expanded facility. The new location will be opening in the near future and as we transition to our 
new location, we are taking time to express gratitude to Nevada Joint Union High School District for 
two decades of partnership with Nevada County Library.  

The collaborative efforts between Nevada County Library and Bear River High School have 
created an inclusive space for learning, community engagement, and fostering a sense of unity and 
shared knowledge. The partnership between Nevada County Library and Bear River High School, 
under the auspices of the Nevada Joint Union High School District, has significantly contributed to the 
intellectual and cultural development of countless students and community members. This resolution 
recognizes the Bear River High School and the Nevada County Unified School District as exceptional 
partners, demonstrating unwavering support and commitment to the growth and success of the Nevada 
County Library and we express our deepest gratitude.   
 
Item Initiated and Approved by:    Nick Wilczek, County Librarian 


